
Recognizing that the data is inconclusive as to the question asked by 

the Legislature, “Did the alternative program lead to measurable 

growth in student achievement?,” but that the data does show no 

measurable decline in student achievement and that other benefits 

were identified by the waiver district communities, the State Board 

recommends that Option 2 Waivers be allowed to continue for an 

interim period. 


